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Building Code Reference(s): 9.10.15.4. 

Question: 

Tale 9.10.15.4. limits the area of glazed openings based on the area of exposing building 
face and limiting distance.  Are the window frames excluded from the calculation of the 
area of glazed openings? 

Interpretation: 

  No. 

Prior to 2006 BCBC, Section 9.10.14. regulated the area of unprotected openings based on 
the area of exposing building face and limiting distance.  Unprotected opening was defined 
as opening that did not have the required fire-resistance rating; therefore, the window frames 
were considered as part of the unprotected openings. 
 
In 2006 BCBC, Section 9.10.15 was added to regulate the area of glazed openings of 
dwelling units with no other dwelling unit above.  Glazed opening was not defined.  
Interpretation 06-0072 interpreted that the window frames were excluded in the calculation of 
the area of glazed openings based on the Appendix Note A-9.10.15.4. which stated that the 
opaque portion of doors did not have to be counted as glazed openings. 
 
On Page 176 of the Illustrated User’s Gude – NBC 2020: Part 9 Housing and Small 
Buildings, it clarified that “the area of glazed opening is measured to the rough opening of 
the window or door, not just to the edge of the glazing”.  The window frames are part of the 
glazed openings. 
 
Please note that for a solid door with window insert, the opague portion of the door still would 
not be counted as glazed opening.                         


